
BOARD OF  
FIRE COMMISSIONERS 

DISTRICT NO. 2 
TOWNSHIP OF FREEHOLD, NEW JERSEY 

 
October 9, 2018 
 
  Chairman David Goldstein called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners to 
order at 7:00 p.m.   The Sunshine law was read and the date and time of the meeting was posted.  
 
 Roll call was taken as follows: 
    Mr. Goldstein  Present 
    Mr. Polo  Present 
    Mr. Bailey  Present 
    Mr. Allen  Present 
    Mr. Coburn  Present 
    Mr. Parker  Present 
    Chief Murray  Present 
          
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
Mr. Goldstein received injury reports for Chief Murray and Dave Petrillo.  

CHIEF’S REPORT 

57 calls for the month October.  
 
Chief Murray gave the board a list of drivers and drivers in training and active members for workman 
compensation insurance policy.  
 
Chief Murray asked to purchase 4 more gas detectors for $241.00 each, Mr. Allen made a motion, 2nd by Mr. 
Bailey, board approved.  
 
Truck committee meeting this month to finalize truck and start talking an equipment.  
 
RADIO AND ALARM 
 
Chief Murray to look into lease to purchase for new radios.  
 
Chief Murray to get prices for 2 new radio’s for the Chief’s vehicles and 2 portables.  
BUILDING 
 
Daniels Way Firehouse-LED lights are done.  
Pond Road Firehouse-the electrician will start the lights on Thursday.  
Dutch lane Firehouse-to be complete by Saturday 



 
Mr. Polo along with Ocean Securities did an inspection of the camera’s and fire detectors at all firehouses.  
The following needs to be fixed: 
 Pond Road Firehouse-hard drive for the camera system in the amount of $156. 

Dutch land Firehouse-camera replace in the engine room for $450. The heat detectors in the bathroom, 
kitchen and basement need to be replaced, and 2 WB smoke detectors in the Chiefs office and 
commissioner’s office for the amount of $1,140.00 

Daniels Way the septic work is done.  
Pond Road is still being worked on.  
 
Dutch lane firehouse generator room door and electric louvers need to be replaced.  
  
INSURANCE 
 
Received a claim from Amtrust W/C for Dave Petrillo’s medical issue at the monthly drill.  
 
MAINTENANCE 
 
U.L re-inspection for 16-2-90 was completed and sent to UL, we now have a 2018 certificate of 
compliance on the ladder truck.   
 
We have an appointment on 16-2-90 to modify and repair the hose bed slide out tray that was damaged 
last fire, discussion with the board on the modifications and board agreed to move forward.  
 
Commissioner Bailey contacted Paris from Fire and Safety to inquire when the PM services will be 
done, Paris advised that he is backed up and will start by the 3rd week of October.  
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Bill Newberry a Certified Qualified Purchasing Agent, present to the board his services and how they 
would benefit from his services.  The commissioners would like him to come back at the December 
meeting to discuss further.  
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Mr. Allen will be setting up fingerprinting.  
The line officers need to discuss the type of new Chief’s vehicle and equipment needed, this need to be 
done by next meeting.  
 
Chief Murray asked to buy 9 signs totaling $72.00 to put on ’75, ’76, and ’77 designating where the 
medic bag and O2 are located.   Board Approved.  
 
TREASURER 
 
Mr. Polo received and deposited, 3rd quarter tax payment from Freehold Township in the amount of 
$300,811.00.  



 
  Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Patrick Coburn, Secretary 
Board of Fire Commissioners 
District 2 
 
 
 
 


